
GLEN ROCK BOROUGH 
COUNCIL QUARTERLY WORKSESSION  

January 13, 2009 
 

Present: J. Glatfelter, K. Krebs, J. Peters, K. Wells, A. Merrick and one visitor 
 

 President K. Wells called the meeting to order at 7:15 P. M.  Resident  
J. Hufnagel attended the meeting to request another Handicapped Parking space 
on Cottage Avenue.  A year ago his tenant requested a Handicapped Parking 
space, but now another car, with a Handicapped Placard, is permanently parked 
in the space, while the driver uses another vehicle without a Handicapped 
Parking Placard.   Council discussed and suggested that the secretary contact 
the Borough Solicitor to ask if all parked cars must abide by the seven day 
parking law as established by Borough Ordinance.   
 
 The secretary provided an update on several Borough Engineer projects: 
information has been submitted to YCPC for the 2009 CDBG project, the 
Borough Office has not received any notification from E. Johnston regarding the 
Glen Rock Vista project, and the Growing Greener II application will be submitted 
to DEP by the end of January.   
 
 The Council President asked Committee Chair’s to develop goals and 
objectives for 2009, taking into account the 2009 budget. 
   
 The Southern Regional Police Commission will be requesting donations to 
help fund the DARE Program.  
 
 The Hufnagel Public Library has significantly increased their number of 
patrons from 2007 to 2008.  Through their Fund Drive mailing, the library 
received approximately $6400.00 in donations.  The Friends of the Library 
Organization is purchasing a few new pieces of furniture for the library.  In order 
for the library to consider expanding, the library will need more floor space.   
 
 The Refuse and Ordinance chairperson requested help in defining goals 
and objectives for the committee.  Council discussed the codification process and 
mandatory recycling for businesses in the Borough as two possible projects.   
 
 Lastly, Council discussed public safety concerns throughout the Borough.   
The meeting adjourned at 8:37 P. M.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Ann E. Merrick 
Secretary/Treasurer 


